
IOWA DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

May 1, 2019 

SCOTT ZURN 
MANAGER ENVIRONMENTAL REMEDIATION 
CANADIAN PACIFIC 
120 SOUTH SIXTH STREET SUITE 700 
MINNEAPOLIS MN 55402 

GOVERNOR KIM REYNOLDS 

LT. GOVERNOR ADAM GREGG 

ACTING DIRECTOR BRUCE TRAUTMAN 

Re: Work Plan and Cost Proposal for Phase II Environmental Site Assessment, Canadian Pacific, 
East of the Intersection of Farson Road and the Railroad Tracks, Farson, Iowa dated April 25, 
2019 

Dear Mr. Zurn: 

The Iowa Department of Natural Resources, Contaminated Sites Section, (Iowa DNR) has reviewed 
the above referenced work plan prepared by the Braun lntertec Corporation on behalf of Canadian 
Pacific and accepts the work plan as written. Under the section describing groundwater sampling it 
notes the monitoring wells will be permitted with the state, this would be as described in Iowa 
Administrative Code (lAC) 567-38, Private Well Construction Permits. In IAC-38.3(2) it is noted 
monitoring wells required by Iowa DNR are exempt from the permitting process along with monitoring 
wells that will be in place for less than seven days. Also, please review IAC-567 -39, Requirements for 
Properly Plugging Abandoned Wells, prior to completing the field work. 

Please let me know when the field work has been scheduled so I may have an opportunity to be on 
site. If you have any questions or need further information please feel free to call or e-mail at (515) 
725-8371 or dan.cook@dnr.iowa.gov. 

~ 
Daniel Cook 
Environmental Specialist Senior 
Contaminated Sites Section 

c: Jeremiah Hansen, Braun lntertec Corporation, 11001 Hampshire AvenueS, Minneapolis, Mn 55438 
Bert Noll, Iowa ON R Field Office 5 
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